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We are always here to answer your 

questions!  Please call us at (519)882-2350 from 

Monday—Friday, reach out to us on Facebook or 

Twitter or send an e-mail to                                             

petrolia@petrolia.ca! 

Do you want the  monthly Petrolia Connection                      

delivered to your e-mail inbox? Send an e-mail to                

petrolia@petrolia.ca! 

REMINDER:  OVERNIGHT STREET                   

PARKING ENDS October 31.  Thank you!   
IODE MEETINGS:                            
2nd Monday of Each Month—

December through June Please                

contact Wendy Loosley for more                            

information! (519)882-2073  Or visit 

www.iodemargaretstokespetrolia.ca or 

find us on Facebook! 

BY-LAW CONTACTS 

Water related Emergency, call 1-888-522-0117 

Public Works Emergency (non water), call 519-882-

2351 

General By-Law Enforcement, call 519-845-5420 

Parking Enforcement, call 519-312-1238 

Animal Control, call 519-287-2974 

or reach us through our online portal https://

petrolia.civicweb.net/Portal/

CitizenEngagement.aspx 

https://petrolia.civicweb.net/Portal/CitizenEngagement.aspx
https://petrolia.civicweb.net/Portal/CitizenEngagement.aspx
https://petrolia.civicweb.net/Portal/CitizenEngagement.aspx
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RECURRING EVENTS 

Monday through Thursday from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.  - Planner Hours at Town Hall 

Every Thursday – Lambton Central Optimist Meat Raffles at Crabby Joe’s Petrolia 6-8pm 

Every Thursday – Petrolia Lions Club Meat Raffles at Haywood’s Tap & Grill 6-8pm 

Every Saturday – Royal Canadian Legion Lunches – 12pm 

Every Saturday – Royal Canadian Legion Meat Raffles – 2pm 

Third Wednesday – Royal Canadian Legion – Jamboree’s – 12-4pm 

Third Sunday – Royal Canadian Legion Breakfast – 9am  
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Do you know what is acceptable to recycle in Pe-

trolia?  Have you ever wondered if something you 

are recycling is supposed to be recycled or thrown 

away?  

Check out www.RORR.com and find out all about 

it! PS—You can even recycle this                                                  

newsletter when you’re finished 

reading and  sharing it! 
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CAO’s Corner 
Hello residents and businesses of Petrolia!  I am your Chief                        
Administrative Officer (CAO) and Treasurer.  My CAO’s Corner will     
provide you with some interesting facts and information about the               
operation of our great Town.  I would to thank Laurissa, our Director 
of Marketing, Arts and Communications for all her efforts in               
managing and producing our Petrolia Connection.  There is a lot 
happening in our Town and our Petrolia Connection helps to keep 
us all informed.   

For my first article, I will focus on federal and provincial grants 
which are critical to municipalities obtaining free-money to help fund 
the replacement or additional of key municipal                                     
infrastructure. Without federal and provincial funding municipalities 
would not be able to address their critical infrastructure needs or 
would have to significantly increase the local property taxes, water 
or sewer rates.  Canada, like many countries has a huge public             
infrastructure deficit (such as roads, bridges, safe drinking water                       
systems, and sanitary and storm systems) estimated at several hundreds of billions of dollars.  Canadian 
municipalities own and manage about 60% of public infrastructure across Canada, but receive less than 
10% of government revenues.  Municipalities are dependent on federal and provincial capital 
grants.  Replacing and maintaining municipal infrastructure is essential for residents to have safe               
drinking water and safe roads.   

Like most things, there is never enough money to meet all the needs of municipalities.  Municipalities 
must apply for the federal and provincial grants which are very competitive. There are 444 municipalities 
across Ontario.  Fortunately, the Town of Petrolia has been very successful on applying for grants.  The 
graph below summarizes Petrolia’s capital grant approvals for the past number of years.   

Staff do not have authority to approve grant agreements with the province and/or the federal                               
government.  Council approval is required prior to the Town of Petrolia committing to any federal and/or 
provincial capital grant program.  The agreement, called a Transfer Payment Agreement, is a detailed, 
legal document committing both the federal and/or provincial government and the municipality to many 
conditions on both sides.  These agreements are usually 20-50 pages long.  The Transfer Payment 
Agreements are presented to Council for consideration and Council approval is requested for our Mayor 
and our Clerk to sign the agreements on behalf of Council.   This year we received grant approval for      
almost $12 million on our $16.2 million Water Treatment Plant In-take replacement project which is            
critical for the Town to maintain our safe drinking water system.  Our current In-take is at the end of its 
useful life of 80 years.  We also recently received a $700,000 grant to improve our recreational facilities 
at our Petrolia YMCA.   Staff are always on the look out for grant opportunities for our Town.  As                     
mentioned, these grant programs are very competitive and are getting more and more complex to                    
complete, requiring a lot of dedicated staff time.  Many municipalities use private grant writing                               
companies, but at Petrolia it is our staff that do all this work, except if the grant application requires some 
detailed engineering work.  For example, our grant application for the $12 million Water Treatment Plant 
In-take grant included several detailed engineering reports. 

I hope you find the CAO’s Corner informative and interesting.   I welcome any suggestions for future  
topics.  Have a great day! 


